From: Vivienne Parry < <u>Vivienne.Parry@shropshire.gov.uk</u>>

Date: 28 April 2014 14:23:05 BST

Subject: Re: 14/01012/OUT Residential and Employment Development, The Sheet

Dear Andrew Williamson I would like to bring to your attention the plan for 80 houses in Sheet Village .My main objections are that there is to be a new road put into this area for the houses this will make three roads in close proximity to one other ,making this very dangerous I have just been informed that the

Electric people will be moving in 2years from Daun Drive to the Eco Park, that's all the lorries and vans and new large buildings. More traffic, where is the new roundabout that would stop accidents? The new houses will alter the whole look of this village, and the warehouses on the opposite side would add to the abomination that would make this not the small rural village that it is but in a few years a rural sprawl right along the bye pass. The people who live there do not want it and nether do I, they would lose money on there property's that they have invested in , this does not seem right, I hope you will look at this again

Thanks Viv Parry